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This week we have been focusing on the 
seasonal topic of pumpkins. Reception children 
explored art work by artist Yayoi who creates incredible 3D arts with 
spotty patterns. The children were inspired by her spotty pumpkins to 
decorate their own mini pumpkins. We have also discussed how 
pumpkins are grown and what you find inside them. It’s been lots of 
fun! 

Friday 25th October 2024 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

pattern 

artist 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx
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On Tuesday, the children in 
Years 1 and 2 took part in 
an online art workshop led 
by Tilly from the  National 
Gallery in  London.  

The aim of the lesson was to learn the    
materials, techniques and processes used in 
paintings. Tilly first guided the children 
through many images of the building    
itself, the children learning new            
vocabulary such as 'dome', 'pillars/
columns' and 'mosaic tiles' to help build a 
description of the exterior and interior of 
the building. They were fascinated to 
learn how the decorative ceilings were 
made from real gold, Tilly showed them 
how the process of applying gold leaf 
worked.  

Following this they looked at various 
paintings from the gallery, allowing them 
to use their drama skills to mimic the     
expressions of some of the subjects in the 
paintings. The children learned how artists 
used paint made from the gemstone, 'Lapis 
Lazuli.' The stone is first ground   into a 
fine powder and then  mixed with egg 
white to create an intense blue paste 
ready to use on a painting. Egg yolk can 
then be added to change the vibrancy of 
the blue colouring, more yolk giving a   
richer blue effect.  

Well done to  the children, who Tilly    
commented, were all extremely well       
behaved, engaged and polite throughout 
the lesson.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the 
Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

This week as part of our Black History Month celebrations, we had a visit from one of 
our parents: Charlene is Zoe’s mum, and she grew up in Zimbabwe. 

The children loved finding out more about the continent of Africa, and about what life 
was like  for Charlene in Zimbabwe.  

The children looked at photographs of the 
different areas, both rural and urban, they 
talked about the ways of life and different 
animals that you can encounter and at the 
end of the assembly they asked some really 
thoughtful questions. 

Did you know? 

• The continent of Africa is made up 
of 54 countries 

• There are over 2,000 languages 
spoken in Africa 
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This week, In Year 3 and 4’s geography lesson the children explored ways to make our 
school environment a better, greener place. The children put their observation and problem-
solving skills to the test as they investigated areas around the school that could benefit from 
environmental improvements.  

We focused on developing the children’s awareness of their environment and the impact   
human activity can have on it. Our goal was to encourage the children to think critically 
about the world around them, recognising areas for improvement and exploring practical 
solutions. 

The children returned to the classroom brimming with ideas! They were eager to draw and 
write about their plans to make our school more eco-friendly. Their suggestions were not 
only thoughtful but also demonstrated a strong understanding of sustainability. 

 

 

 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

We could build some bug and bee hotels 
to provide habitats for wildlife. 

Ella 

We should plant and grow our own fruit 
and vegetables for healthy snacks at school.  
Emilia 

We should certainly encourage people to 
pick up any litter– even if it is not theirs so 
that our local area is attractive but also so 
that nothing left behind can damage      
wildlife. 

Joseph 

We are all responsible for our           
environment.   
Mimi 
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This week in class 5/6 we have been learning about the 
moon landing and the Apollo 11 mission. 

The children started by watching original footage that 
would have been broadcast back in 1969 and then    
researched more about the landing from newspaper      
articles.                                                            
Finally they summarised the events of the landing which will be used to write their 
own newspaper reports. 

As we know that the moon is covered in craters, 
in a geography lesson, we learned about the    
different types of craters and we talked about 
how they are formed. 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 
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Leaping Leopards After School Club 

Wrap around provision is currently      
available to support families balance work 
and family commitments. Here, children 
are cared for by school staff and a healthy 

snack is provided. Children are offered a variety of games, 
activities, crafts and toys that enable them to have fun,      
interact with their peers and relax after the school day. 

 

As previously communicated, changes to our charges and 
charging policy for our after school club come in to effect 
from 4 November 2024. 

With effect from this date, the cost for 1 hour will be £6 and 
£12 for two hours.  

Payments must be received in advance and your parent pay 
account will be charged weekly as per your new contract. 
Charges will apply even if your child does not attend. 

If you are currently using the after school club service, please 
ensure you have returned a new contract by 25 October 
2024.   

All bookings must be secured with a new contract. 

Contracts are available from the school office on request for 
new bookings. 



7 

 

Thank you to all of the children and families who supported 
us by making a purchase during our Scholastic book fair.  
We have chosen books for each class with the commission 
that we earned. 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 5, Parental Guidance, Article 18, Parental responsibility 
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 UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

 

On Friday 18th October our RSC Ambassadors,     
Luke, Amanda, Imelda and Rafferty visited            
Sydenham Primary to take part in the some training 
with the Royal Shakespeare Company. 

They worked together with children from other 
schools (primary and secondary) learning more about 
RSC techniques and getting to know one another. 

The second half of the day was spent talking about 
what they would like to do with their Ambassador     
responsibility in school to raise awareness for        
Shakespeare plays and also drama and the arts in    
general. 

The children did a fantastic job, and were fantastic     
representatives of Lighthorne Heath Primary School. 

We look forward to sharing more information with 
you. about their project: On Wednesday 30th 

 April 2025 
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INSET Days 2024/25: 
Monday 2nd December 2024 
Monday 6th January 2025 
Monday 21st July 2025 
With best wishes from Mrs Westwood, Mrs Manley and all the staff at 
Lighthorne Heath Primary School.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 5, Parental Guidance, Article 18, Parental responsibility 

Spring Term 

October 

16th-22nd October Scholastic Book Fair in school 
22nd & 23rd October Autumn Term Parents Evenings 

Friday 25th October Mufti Day (non-uniform day), please bring a donation (50p 
suggested) towards school fund 

28th October- 1st November Half Term Holiday 

November 

Monday 4th November Autumn 2 begins 

Monday 4th November Protective Behaviours week 

*Friday 8th November Wrates school photographs.  Please bring siblings in from 
8.30 if you would like a group photo 

*Tuesday 12th November Reception vision screening  

Friday 29th November Mufti Day (non-uniform day), please bring a donation (50p 
suggested) towards school fund. 

December 

Monday 2nd December INSET day 

Wednesday 4th December Years 3 & 4 Christmas Trip 

Years 5 & 6 Christmas Trip 

*Wednesday 4th December Reception, Years1 and 2 afternoon of Christmas crafts (parent 
and child).  Limited to 15 spaces, booking (through school 
office) required. 

Monday 9th December Nursery and Reception Christmas Trip 

Years 1 & 2 Christmas Trip 

TBC Y5/6 trip, winter performances and celebrations 

*Wednesday 18th December Christmas Dinner.  This is £2.43 for those who pay for meals 

Monday 23rd December 2024 to 
Friday 3rd January 2025 

Christmas Holiday 

School returns on Tuesday 7th January 

*23rd & 24th December Onside Coaching HAF Club– limited to 20 places.  Please look 
out for communication from Mr Rellis 
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School Governor Vacancy 

 

Lighthorne Heath Primary School shares a governing body with our 
Federation School, Sydenham Primary School.  We currently have a 
vacancy for a school parent governor.  It would be lovely to have a 
representation from Lighthorne Heath Primary School.  

By volunteering as a school governor, you can make a difference by 
shaping the future of our children and young people.  

There are no specific qualifications or requirements for the role - every 
governing body needs a balance and diversity of knowledge, skills and 
experience. 

Our school governing board meets once each half term (at Sydenham 
Primary School)  to oversee, monitor and make decisions regarding the 
leadership and daily running of each school. 

If you are interested in becoming a school governor please speak to      
Mrs. Manley who can record your interest and give you more information 
about the role. Mrs. Manley can also be contacted on 
manley.j@welearn365.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture   

Article 5, Parental Guidance, Article 18, Parental responsibility 
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Wrates will be visiting us on Friday 8th         
November to take individual and family group 
photographs of all children. 

These photographs will be available for families to purchase and 
they make excellent festive gifts for friends and family members. 

If you would like your child photographed with a sibling who does 
not attend our school then you are welcome to bring them in to 
school between 8.30 and 9.00am. We will not be offering an      
appointment system for this so you may need to wait your turn. 

In order to receive early access and important updates, please register your 
child/children here: https://order.wrates.co.uk/register/?code=JRCETTPB2B. 
This link will close 2 working days before the photos are taken.  
 
Please be assured that if a parent doesn't register, their children/s will still 
be photographed and a photographic proof card will be sent to take home.  

 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture                        

https://order.wrates.co.uk/register/?code=JRCETTPB2B
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My hero this week is Eldar.  He produced a fantastic fact file about farming as his home learning this 
week.  His work was neat and well researched.  Keep up the hard work Eldar, well done! 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

 

 

 

 

EYFS 

Mrs Hartley and Mrs Cox have chosen Kit as their learning hero 
this week for his incredible reading. Kit enjoys learning and has 
practiced at home to develop his fluency to read words with the 
phonetic sounds that we have learnt. We have also noticed him 
asking the adults to take part in learning activities before being 
asked. Well done Kit!  

 

Years 1 and 2 

Our hero this week is Leo who has been putting a fabulous effort 
into his home learning this half term. He has been researching the 
monarchy, looking at timelines of Kings and Queens and every 
piece of work has been wonderfully presented. Leo also had lots of 
ideas to share during our online art lesson, showing great interest 
and recalling some facts about London from his learning last year 
in Year 1. Great work Leo, what a hard worker you are!  

 

Years 3 and 4 

This week’s learning hero is Rogan for his outstanding hard work, 
incredible focus, and consistently insightful contributions during 
lessons. Well done for setting such a fantastic example for the 
whole class this week.  

 

Years 5 and 6 

Mrs Cox’s hero in 5/6 this week is Mateusz.  He worked hard and 
concentrated during his maths assessments and kept on 
improving.  Keep up the amazing work, Mateusz! 
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

Educaterers’ New 
Menu 

Next week is Week 1 For 
families who pay for 

meals, the cost is now 
£2.43 per day. 

Free School Meals 

If you think that you may 
be eligible for free school 
meals applications can be 
made online at https://
www.warwickshire.gov.uk/
education-learning/apply-
free-school-meals 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Manley and Mrs 
Hendriksen are happy to 
help with FSM 
applications, please ask if 
you require assistance.  
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture                        
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture                        
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Attendance and Punctuality 
Being in school is important to your child’s        
achievement, wellbeing, and wider development.  

Evidence shows that the children with the highest attendance 
throughout their time in school gain the best results.  

Every moment in school counts, and days missed add up quickly.   
Parents may be aware of the continued importance that is being 
placed on school attendance from the Local Authority and the     
Department for Education. 

As a school, it is our responsibility to investigate any      
absences and work with families to reduce these. 

All routine doctors, dentist and other non urgent medical            
appointments should be made for out of school hours. Most local 
GP surgeries are open until 6pm during the week and have later 
night appointments on specific evenings. Similarly, our local dentist     
surgeries are open until 6pm with plenty of pre bookable             
appointments during school holidays that can be made for routine 
appointments.  

 

 

If you child is absent due to ill health or the attendance at an      
URGENT medical appointment then please let the school office so 
that we do not have to spend valuable office staff time                  
investigating these absences.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture                        

https://explore-education-statistics.service.gov.uk/find-statistics/the-link-between-absence-and-attainment-at-ks2-and-ks4
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We want everyone to enjoy a safe and happy Halloween, but we also recognise 
this time of year can be stressful for some residents and result in nuisance      
callers. 

If you would prefer people not to visit your home you can download our 'sorry 
no trick or treat' poster to display in your window, as well as one with general 
Halloween advice, which can also be read below: 

• Adults should always accompany children when trick or treating. Young    
people should never go trick or treating alone. 
• Do not knock on the doors of strangers - only go to people you know. Never 
go into a stranger's house. 
• Always keep to well-lit areas. Wear bright clothing and always carry a torch. 
Remember road safety. 
• Unless pre-arranged, do not visit elderly members of the community. Be  
careful not to frighten vulnerable people. 
• Keep your tricks within the law - anything that 
results in damage is an offence and will be dealt 
with as such. 
 

 

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture                        

You can download  a 
‘no trick or treat’     
window poster here: 
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture                        

Starting next term, year 6 children are in-
vited to join Mrs Cox and Mrs Manley for 
QUIZ CLUB after school on Mondays.      
Sessions will run from 3.00 until 

3.45 p.m. 

 Here you will be able to practise key skills and 
feel more confident about the challenges 

ahead 
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, play and culture                        
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 
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UN Convention on the Rights of the Child 

Article 29: Goals of education 

Article 18 Parental responsibilities and state assistance 

If our funding application is    
successful, we aim to run        
another HAF club during the 
Christmas holiday.  This will be 
in partnership with Onside 
Coaching.  Please keep an eye 
on our newsletter for further   
information.  
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If you have a child who is due to start Reception or Year 7 
next September, you need to apply for their school place.  Applications can be 
made via the Warwickshire School Admissions Service.  Visit their website for 
more information https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/school-admissions-appeals 
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Visit the Royal Shakespeare Company’s website to     
explore some exciting activities that are being offered 
over half term.  

Below is the information about two workshops 
that may interest our families but there are many 
more advertised o the website. .  

https://www.rsc.org.uk/events/october-half-term-activities 
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